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Dear Supervisor Gorell,

I urge you to reject the proposal for oil wells in the Lemonwood 
neighborhood. 

As a concerned citizen and community advocate, I know that oil drilling is 
one of the most harmful activities we can undertake near families. 
I believe that you know this as well. 

You are in the unique position to protect our environment and our future 
generations. 
Please prioritize the well-being of our families by saying no to these oil 
wells.

I will look forward to seeing the Board of Supervisors continue to protect
the future of Ventura County.

Respectfully

Veronica Miranda
Ventura County Resident 
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